Westmoreland Town Board
Budget Workshop

October 8, 2013

Supervisor Sydoriw called this meeting to order at 7:40 P.M. on Tuesday, October 8, 2013 at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland , NY with the following Board members present; Councilpersons Kenneth Eisnor, David Husted, Hubert Pritchard and Charles Hebbard.  Also present was Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy, Bookkeeper Linda Talma, future Councilperson Scott Brown and future Bookkeeper Diane Rolewicz.

The Supervisor announced that tonight’s meeting will begin with the Highway fund.  Bookkeeper Linda Talma presented each Board member with a copy of the Highway Superintendents budget worksheet.  She indicated that it is exactly as the Highway Superintendent submitted it except the school gas reimbursement and interest on revenue were adjusted slightly.
Appropriations; Personal Services (this account covers summer payroll periods) was increased by $4,821.00 to support a 3% salary increase for the hourly paid employees in the Highway Department. 

Contractual was increased by $48,450.00 to cover road repairs planned for 2014.  The Highway Superintendent gave the Board an overview of the roadwork he plans for next year.  The Supervisor asked how many miles of road are affected and the Board calculated 6.47 miles.  Highway Superintendent Eddy added that $45,000.00 of that money is for incidental road repairs. A lengthy discussion followed concerning the costs of road work, what was supposed to have been done this year and what was actually done.  Councilperson Pritchard asked what is the difference in price between these different options was.  Superintendent Eddy retrieved his paperwork and announced Oil and Stone runs about $14,555.00 per mile while Nova-chip costs $90,549.00 per mile.
Councilperson Pritchard added that Vernon and Verona have been using a 1” hot pave on all their roads and asked the Highway Superintendent how it compares to what we do.  Superintendent Eddy stated the hot pave is much more expensive but will last much longer.

Councilperson Husted asked of the status on the bridge work scheduled for this year.  The Highway Superintendent stated the bids will be opened tomorrow at 3:00 P.M.

Permanent Improvements, Capital Outlay will remain at $87,000.00.  This represents the CHIPs money provided by the NYS Thruway Authority for road work projects. 
Machinery; Equipment is being increased dramatically, $195,928.00, as the Highway Superintendent is asking for a new plow truck and a new pickup.  The pickup truck will replace the 2005.  The Highway Superintendent stated he wants new plow truck to replace the 2000.  Supervisor Sydoriw stated that because we have has so much trouble with the 2005 maybe he should keep the 2000 and replace the 2005.  Councilperson Eisnor stated that if the purpose is to update the fleet, selling the 2005 would be counter intuitive.  A lengthy discussion followed.
Councilperson Pritchard asked how the Highway Superintendent intended to pay for these purchases.  Linda Talma stated we have a three (3) year lease on the last truck purchased with two (2) years to go.  She looked into extending the lease to a five year lease for the new vehicles, but either way it would mean two (2) payments in the year 2015 equaling almost 100,000.00.

Ms. Talma added that the Highway Superintendent carried over $178,000.00 to begin 2013.  Councilperson Pritchard stated he wanted to make an extra payment on the current lease earlier this year, and we should have done that.  Bookkeeper Talma stated there is no pre-pay penalty on the lease so it can be paid off at any time.  Discussion continued at the Board evaluated the benefits of leasing and the way the Town of Cazenovia is doing it.

Councilperson Pritchard stated that last year the Highway Department ran five (5) trucks on the morning run and four (4) trucks on the afternoon run.  He asked if the Highway Superintendent felt he could properly complete both runs with only four (4) trucks. Superintendent Eddy replied no, he needs five (5) trucks on the morning run to prepare the roads for the buses and for residents traveling to work.

Councilperson Husted stated the Highway Superintendent is asking for a plow truck and a pickup; isn’t there any other equipment he needs.  Councilperson Hebbard asked if he could get another year out of the loader.  Councilperson Pritchard indicated he would be more receptive to buying a loader than a plow truck.  Highway Superintendent Eddy indicated he would be pleased to buy a loader instead of the plow truck.  Supervisor Sydoriw asked if we could purchase a loader and a pickup for $200,000.00 and was told yes.  It was decided this fund would be reduced from $234,428.00 to $200,000.00.
Contractual was increased by $4,814.00 as parts costs are rising.
Fuel will be increased from $316,250.00 to $332,000.00 due to rising prices.

The Tree and Brush account will be increased $1,000.00 due to increased costs.

Snow Removal-Personal Services is up 3% for the raises, and Contractual will remain the same. 

Employee Benefits is actually decreasing by a little over 9%.

The Principle and Interest line items account for the lease on the plow truck and will remain the same as 2013.

Revenue is based solely on sales tax and will stay the same at $1,000,000.00.

It is expected to receive additional money from the County in 2014 for plowing and ditching on County Roads.  Intergovernmental Charges will therefore be increased from $196,000.00 to $196,845.00.

Use of Money and Property will be cut from $2,000.00 to $1,000.00 because interest rates are next to nothing.
Sale of Property and Compensation for, Sale of Equipment will be increased from $3,000.00 to $40,000.00, the expected return on the sale of the old loader.  Insurance recoveries will be reduced from $2,000.00 to 0.00.

Miscellaneous Local Sources, School/Fire Fuel Reimbursement will be increased $8,600.00 due to the expected increase in fuel costs.
Proceeds of Obligations, Installment Purchase Debt will be reduced from $200,000.00 to $160,000.00.

Councilperson Pritchard stated we didn’t get the mowing done this year because we had so much trouble with the mowers, he suggest we don’t do it next year.  The Highway Superintendent agreed.

Supervisor Sydoriw indicated we have completed the Highway Fund and thanked the Highway Superintendent.  He indicated we will now move on to complete the General Fund.

Councilperson Pritchard thinks the funding should be placed back into the pool account.  He stated he is not sure if we will be able to keep it open but the money should still be reflected in the pool account because we still own it.
Councilperson Eisnor suggested we appoint a Pool/Park director, someone who could over see both areas.  He agrees the money should be moved back into the pool fund at the same level as last year.

It was agreed that Pool Contractual will be changed back to 3,000.00 and Equipment and Maintenance will be changed back to $6,000.00.  This means that Parks, Capital Outlay will be reduced back to 10,000 and Contractual will be $12,000.00.
Youth Program will be reduced by $400.00.

Library, Personal Services will be increased by 3% to accommodate for raises. Equipment and Contractual will both remain the same.

The Historian will remain consistent with 2013 funding.
The Celebrations account will be increased by $500.00.  Linda Talma stated that some of our banners have seen better days.  Councilperson Pritchard explained how Lake Placid has hung American Flags from their light poles and look really nice.  He would like to see Westmoreland do the same.

Home and Community Services, Zoning Personal Services will be increased by 3% for a raise for the clerk.  Equipment will remain the same and Contractual will be reduced by $1,000.00. Planning Personal Services will remain the same and Contractual will also be reduced by $1,000.00.
Human Rights, Contractual will remain the same as 2013.

Community Beautification will be increased from $875.00 from $2,500.00 as the Town Clerk feels the fences around the wells need to be addressed.
Cemeteries will be reduced from $1,125.00 to 1,000.00 as a majority of the old, dead and dangerous trees have been taken down.

Employee Benefits are down slightly as State Retirements is down.  Councilperson Eisnor asked the Board if they would like our health insurance Representative to come and speak to the Board regarding Obama Care and an insurance buyout program. The Board agreed that they would welcome that.

Revenues, Real Property Tax Items interest is down so the line item was reduced $3,200.00 to $3,000.00.  Franchises will remain the same as 2013.

All line items in Departmental Income will remain flat except for Safety Inspection Fees, which will be reduced from $750.00 to $500.00.

Use of Money and Property, Interest and Earnings was reduced by $500.00 as interest rates have declined.

Licenses and Permits line items were reduced overall by 5.53%.  This is due primarily because building permits are down.

Fines and Forfeitures was increased by $3,000.00 as the court will meet their budget this year.

Sale of Property & Compensation as well as Miscellaneous Local Sources, State Aid will all remain level.  Linda Talma explained that mortgage tax state aid is primarily from residents who re-finance their mortgages.  
That completes the General Fund.  Bookkeeper Linda Talma advised the Board that no changes can be updated on the tentative budget until a decision is made concerning raises.
A long discussion followed and several different scenarios were offered.  

Councilperson Eisnor proposed to afford a 3% raise to the following Deputy Town Supervisor, Bookkeeper, Supervisor Clerk, Town Clerk, Deputy Town Clerk, Councilpersons (4), Justice (2), Justice Clerk (2), Highway Superintendent, Deputy Highway Superintendent, Highway Clerk, Tax Collector, Budget Officer, Registrar, Senior Library Clerk, Codes Officer, Assistant Codes Officer, Recreation Director, Records Management, Historian, Water Clerk, Heavy Equipment Operator, Medium Equipment Operator, Park Maintenance, Zoning Clerk, Planning Clerk, Spencer Settlement Water Quality and Assessor Clerk.
Another lengthy discussion continued and Councilperson Husted and Supervisor Sydoriw explained their reasons as to why raises should not be given.  Councilperson Eisnor, Hebbard and Pritchard explained why they felt raises should be given.
Supervisor Sydoriw announced a Public Hearing will be held on October 29, 2013 at 6:30 P.M. Councilperson Eisnor will ask the insurance representative, Amy, to be here at 6:45 P.M.  The Board will vote on the Budget at the November 11, 2013 Board meeting.  This meeting ended at 9:04 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk  
